
 Sunday July 13

Sunday July 6JOIN US FOR
WORSHIP SUNDAYS

AT 8AM & 10AM

8am - Worship
9:15am - Band Practice

10am - Worship

Articles for The Cross need to be
to the office by Wednesday.

8am - Worship
9:15am - Band Practice

10am - Worship

Wednesday July 9
9am-3pm - Neighborhood Camp

5:30pm - Band Practice

Monday July 7
9am-3pm - Neighborhood Camp

3pm-5pm - Planning Meeting-
Conference Room

Tuesday July 8
9am-3pm - Neighborhood Camp

Thursday July 10
9am-3pm - Neighborhood Camp

6pm-9pm - PEO Meeting-Meeting
Room



Click on the link to sign up
https://www.lcrracine.org/pastortime

PLEASE PRAY FOR...
Cory Ludwin for continued healing following back surgery. Jan Koechell as she
continues to recover from a stroke. Pastor Barsch as he continues to recover from a
stroke. The Gardner family for comfort as they place a family member in hospice.

O ur members facing long term health concerns: Andy Anderson, Joyce, Robert Bleeke,
Heather, Betty Schneider, Florence Rossmann, Bob Modrow and Mark Wanggaard.

There is an opportunity this summer to join us at Kenosha Pride on July 12 at 5501 Ring
Road, Kenosha Celebration Place. Our church will have a table where we will share God’s
love and information about our church. Let us know what questions you have - contact a
Reconciling in Christ team member or see Danielle at the Scrip table.

https://www.lcrracine.org/pastortime


Where are you from originally? Born and raised in Racine
What brought you to Resurrection Church? I had been a long time member of another
ELCA church in Racine. Over the past 5 -7 years it has been going through a lot of
dissension and change. I prayerfully came to the conclusion that I needed to look
elsewhere for a new community. What followed next, were many moments and
conversations where I encountered God. The common denominator in all those
conversations was Resurrection. I knew I was being called here.
A fun fact about you: You now have at least two Minnesota Vikings fans in the
congregation.
Favorite Bible verse: I have many but currently relying on Proverbs 3:5.
Hobbies & Interests: I love to read, love live music and concerts, I love to hike, I love to
travel, I love trying new things. Currently working on a list of 65 new things this year. 
Favorite food: My favorite would probably be Italian or Mexican.
Something people might not know about you: I’m a pretty open book. I don’t think that I
have an answer to this one.
Prayer request: I recently retired. So this is a bit of a transition in my life. I pray that
God puts me where I need to be. He’s off to a good start with my new Church.
Message to my new church family: I feel very excited and energized when I think about
the gifts that I can help bring to Resurrection and in return the gifts that will be
bestowed on me through building relationships. This is a wonderful vibrant place to
worship God. 

The Women of the Vine are planning an outing on August 4 to see We the Kingdom
with Josiah Queen. The cost will be $55 which includes the entrance fee for the State
Fair. Carpooling will be available. Concert starts at 7:30 p.m. Doors open at 6:30 p.m.
PLEASE RSVP BY JULY 11 to Leah Krueger 414-333-4823 or sign up on the table
outside the church office. 
All women are invited even if you haven’t attended Women of the Vine event yet! Bring a
friend!





REZ FEST 2025

🎶 Join Our 10 AM Worship Team! 🎶
We give thanks for the incredible heart, talent, and dedication of our current Worship
Team—musicians, vocalists, and sound techs—who lead us in meaningful and Spirit-
filled worship each week. Their ministry helps create a sacred space where all can
encounter the living God.
As we look toward the future, we’re excited to grow and enhance this already amazing
team! If you are an instrumentalist, vocalist, or have an interest in sound and tech,
we’d love to connect with you. Whether you’ve led worship before or are simply curious
about getting involved, your gifts are welcome here.
Reach out to our Worship Minister Lynette Jacobson (lynettejacobson54@gmail.com)
or Pastor John Anderson (pastorjohn@lcrracine.org) to learn more. Let’s make a joyful
noise together as we continue to serve our congregation and community through
worship!

TH
EN NO
W

We have some breaking news from the Fall Fest team…
Our Rez Fest has a NEW DATE: Sunday, September 14 from 11am–7pm!

Now, you might be wondering why the change. Well… let’s just say someone (the entire
Rez Fest planning team) didn’t realize that the Packers’ first regular season game is on
September 7… right in the middle of the afternoon. Rookie move.

Don’t worry — we’ve got it all figured out now. There’s no Packers game on the 14th (Do
people even watch other teams? Exactly.) So, mark your calendars for a Sunday full of
fun, food, games, music, and community — with no fear of missing Packer’s football!

We’ll be sending more details VERY soon, so stay tuned!

In the meantime, if you have any questions about REZ Fest, reach out to Steve
Jacobson. 
(jake7140@yahoo.com)— he’s got the inside scoop.

mailto:lynettejacobson54@gmail.com
mailto:pastorjohn@lcrracine.org
mailto:jake7140@yahoo.com


Happy Birthday!
7/4
7/8

7/10
7/11

Kensi Black
Barbara Blickle

Tom McDonough
John Cline

7/11
7/13
7/14
7/18

Carole Pirk
Cheryl Cieczka

Valerie Jaskulske
David Dargin

Happy Anniversary!

SCRIP CARDS ARE AVAILABLE
Scrip cards are available for purchase on Sunday mornings.
Checks can be made out to LCR Scrip. To see what is
available for ordering, please visit raiseright.com. You may
order online by entering the following Enrollment Code for
Resurrection: LB7668L5383L. If you have any questions
contact Danielle at 262-989-1999. 

LCR STAFF
Pastor John Anderson
Pastor Ryan Gerlach
Cheryl Cieczka - Office Administrator

262-748-5055     pastorjohn@lcrracine.org
 262-412-1533     pastorryan@lcrracine.org

     262-637-7431     office@lcrracine.org

Vicki & Dave Barke
Kara & Jeff Wunderle

7/10
7/15

49
32

OFFICE HOURS
Monday - Thursday       9am-3pm

The Office Administrator works remotely on Tuesdays 
and is available by phone.

We are collecting monetary donations again for Laundry Love. We
will only be accepting cash donations, no coins please. Donations
can be placed in the offering plate. It is the second Wednesday of
every month. 


